
WAC 137-75-030  Department financial responsibility.  (1) The fi-
nancial responsibility of the department under this chapter shall be 
limited to reimbursing cities and counties for the costs and at the 
rates set forth in chapter 235, Laws of 1984 or any amendment thereto 
hereafter enacted.

(2) The financial responsibility of the department for a person 
convicted of a felony as defined by RCW 9A.04.040 and committed to the 
care and custody of the department, but detained in a jail after June 
30, 1984, shall begin upon the eighth day, excluding Saturdays, Sun-
days, and holidays, following the sentencing of such person for the 
felony and notification to the department by the city or county that 
such person is available for movement to an institution, and shall 
terminate at midnight of the day immediately preceding the day of re-
lease of such person from detention. Provided, however, if such person 
is detained in the jail beyond such eight-day period pursuant to an 
order of a superior court, the financial responsibility of the depart-
ment shall not begin until the expiration of the period ordered by the 
court, and shall terminate at midnight of the day immediately preced-
ing the day of release of such person from detention. The notification 
required hereunder is to be given by telephone or teletype to the su-
pervisor of the reception center at the Washington Corrections Center, 
Shelton, Washington.

(3) The financial responsibility of the department for a person 
detained in a jail solely by reason of a parole hold after June 30, 
1984, shall begin upon the sixteenth day following the commencement of 
such detention, and shall terminate at midnight of the day immediately 
preceding the day of release of such person from detention. Provided, 
however, the department shall have no such financial responsibility if 
a felony charge is filed against a person so detained.

(4) The financial responsibility of the department for an inmate, 
as defined in RCW 72.09.020, who resides in a work release facility 
and who is detained in a jail after June 30, 1984, shall begin when 
such detention commences, and shall terminate at midnight of the day 
immediately preceding the day of release of such inmate from deten-
tion.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 70.48.450. WSR 87-14-045 (Order 87-03), § 
137-75-030, filed 6/30/87. Statutory Authority: RCW 72.01.090 and 1984 
c 235. WSR 84-15-053 (Order 84-09), § 137-75-030, filed 7/17/84, ef-
fective 9/2/84.]
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